

To: Reviewers

Re: 2022 Hanscom Field Environmental Status and Planning Report

(2022 ESPR), EEA #5484/8696

Date: May 20, 2024

The Massachusetts Port Authority (Massport) recently filed the *2022 Hanscom Field Environmental Status and Planning Report* (*2022 ESPR*), with the Massachusetts Environmental Policy Act (MEPA) Office. The document includes Chapters 1 through 11, the Distribution List, the proposed scope, the MEPA Scope Certificate, responses to comments on the proposed scope, and technical appendices.

An electronic copy of the full document and appendices is available on Massport's website at https://www.massport.com/environment/project-environmental-filings/hanscom-field

Printed copies are available for viewing at the following libraries:

Bedford Public Library	7 Mudge Way Bedford, MA 01730	Cary Memorial Library	1874 Massachusetts Ave Lexington, MA 02420
Concord Public Library	129 Main Street Concord, MA 01742	Lincoln Public Library	3 Bedford Road Lincoln, MA 01773

Massport has requested an extended public comment period for the 2022 ESPR that will begin on May 22, 2024, the publication date of the next *Environmental Monitor*, and will end on July 19, 2024. Two webinar-style public information sessions on the findings of the 2022 ESPR will be held during the extended comment period. The first of these, on Monday June 10 at 6pm, will cover chapters 2 through 6, while the second, on Tuesday June 11 at 6pm, will cover chapters 7 through 11. Please check Massport's website for additional details (https://www.massport.com/massport/about-massport/project-environmental-filings/).

Comments may be submitted by close of business on **July 19, 2024** through MEPA's Public Comment Portal (https://eeaonline.eea.state.ma.us/EEA/PublicComment/Landing/) or through emailing the MEPA analyst identified in the *Environmental Monitor*. Additional details on submitting comments, including via U.S. mail, can be found on MEPA's website at https://www.mass.gov/service-details/submitting-comments

Massport hopes that you and the other reviewers of the *2022 ESPR* find it informative. If you have any questions regarding this submittal or why you have received this mailing, or to request a translated version of the Executive Summary, please contact Brad Washburn, Massport's Deputy Director of Environmental Planning & Permitting, at 617-568-3546 or by email at bwashburn@massport.com.